
February 15, 2016 

Supervisor Fleming called the regular meeting of the Jonesfield Township Board to order at 6:00 

p.m.  

 
PRESENT:   Fleming, Parker, Siler & Tibbits 

ABSENT:     Foye 

GUEST:       Chad Brown  

PERMITS:     None   

 

Parker made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 19, 2016 regular meeting 

seconded by Tibbits, carried. 

 

Public Comments:  Chad Brown addressed the board regarding property address 22285 Gratiot 

Road (Mikes Party Store).  Chad believes the building is safe and is planning to renovate the 

building and improve the property.  

 

Tom Hescott would like to rezone property, currently owned by Sylvia Butcher, located on 

Gratiot Road which is adjacent to property he has purchased that is zoned B1-Community 

Business. The property tax ID # is 17-12-1-27-3026-001 Tom is looking to expand his business 

with an additional building.  The request will require a public hearing with the Planning 

Commission and if approved will be presented to the Township Board for approval. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  General Fund $47,318.82; Police Fund $51,535.15; Trash Fund $41,159.18. 

 

The Police Garage is still progressing. 

 

MMWA is discussing the volatility of recycle market and the market demand for recycle raw 

material.  The Waste management contract with MMWA is written with language that could 

allow individual communities to opt out in 2017 or 2020.  The MMWA Executive committee 

formed three committee’s to oversee the authority. A finance committee; a personnel committee 

for staff, and a program committee for hazardous waste drop-off and to collect information about 

the cost for recycling. Cages to contain material (Critter Cages) at curbside are not allowed due 

to safety concerns. 

 

A Resolution to hold the March Board of Review on March 16
th

, 2016 and March 17
th

, 2016 was 

submitted by Parker seconded by Siler; Tibbits – yes; Parker – yes; Siler – yes; Fleming – yes the 

resolution was declared adopted. 

 

Stanton Drain practicability hearing will be March 4 at 10:30, at the Jonesfield Township Hall. 

 

Board of Review training will be held on February 29
th

 in Mt. Pleasant. 

Saginaw County Road Commission meeting will be held February 29
th

 at Thomas Township 

safety building. 



 

Parker made a motion to pay invoices from the General fund for $9,915.70, from the Trash fund 

for $3,202.85, and from the police fund for $2,643.90 Siler seconded, carried. 

 

Siler made a motion to adjourn at 7:19 p.m. 

 

 

___________________________                                        

Rochelle E. Siler, Clerk                                                        


